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www.white-fields.org 

Introducing Descar Auzeel 

We need more support for the General fund. 
We need more monthly support for the National Evangelists. 
We need more monthly support for the Jesus Loves Me Home. 
 

CUBA 

Money for food in Cuba. We have way to get food to some of the preachers.’ 
 

HAITI 
Bibles are needed $10 per Bible. 
$200 a month to care for Carlens.  
Support for Hope Haiti Compassion 

 

INDIA 

Bibles are needed $3 per Bible 

Motorcycle for Udaya $1,300 ($450 has been given) 
G.K. Palli Church repair $700 

David’s House medical needs for Akash, heart issues $1,835 (out of $3000) for 
treatment 
          
LIBERIA 

Bibles are needed $10 per Bible 

Church roof in Junction Town $1,000 ($1,000 has been given) 
 

PHILIPPINES 

Bibles are needed paperback $4, hard bound $10  
$12,500 for land Talima Church 

$5,000+ for typhoon repairs 

White Fields Needs 

Immersions in 2022 

We praise God that during this year 2022 there have been 

301  souls who have accepted Jesus as Savior and Lord 

and obeyed Him in Christian baptism. Praise the Lord!!! 

Pray for these new Brothers and Sisters in Christ! 
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P.O. Box 1089   
Joplin, Mo 64802-1089 
 
Lori’s number 417-291-7225 
www.white-fields.org     wfoe@yahoo.com 
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PRAISE THE LORD 

 

Greetings to you in the name of Our Lord Jesus Christ. We the preachers, 
co-workers and my family members are all safe by the Grace of God. Thank 
you so much for your continuous prayers for my Ministry. 
 

In January we the preachers and co-workers baptized 25 and gifted Holy 
Bibles to them. We visited 80 households.   
 

Here again Covid-19 Virus (Delta + Omicron Viruses) are in peak stage.  
Every day 2000 people are getting infected through this virus. But fortunate-
ly, death cases are registering very less in number. Our government distrib-
uted vaccines to everyone for free. We are all vaccinated two doses, now 
booster doses. Our government put some Covid -19 restrictions like mask wearing compulsory, night 
curfew and social distance in public places like in temples, churches, mosques, and public gather-
ings, etc.    
 

The church members are also confused and fearing what is happening in 
and around the world. In November and December was filled with rains and 
cyclones. We the preachers suffered a lot. After that Corona virus playing a 
prominent role. The Church members are not coming regularly because of 
the pandemic distress.   
 

I am not able to travel long distances, I need a motor bike for Ministry pur-
pose.  
 

We need to construct 3 new church buildings, because the newly converted 
believers are asking me regularly to construct the church building to worship 
Lord Jesus Christ.   
 

I am requesting you please pray for our needs.     
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Udaya Baptizes 25 in India 
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Roland McGill in Liberia 
I greet you with the love of God and the sweet fellowship we share in 
Christ Jesus our Lord and Savior; It is my sincere hope and prayer that 
everyone’s in good health and safe under His grace and divine protec-
tion. 
  
I am happy to report that by the grace of God every member of my fami-
ly and those of our church membership are in good health and safe; I 
also praise God and rejoice to let you know that two of our children 
{ Simeon & Ophelia } are graduating from high school this year { Janu-
ary and February respectively} and our first daughter Ophelia will be 

getting married by His grace next month (February 26, 2022). 
 

We have not had any breakthrough yet with the Browne family (our landlords for the land on 9th street 
Sinkor where we currently worship), their last family meeting was again postpone to next month I was 
assure that the status of the church was part of that meeting agenda; but I have no idea why that meeting 
was put off and our lease end effective January 31. Please remember us in your prayers continually in 
this regard.  
 

We were unable to resume our Church building project within the Brewerville Township as plan for this 
month, January; however our construction team head have assured me that hopefully next month, Febru-
ary they will be available to resumed work.  
 

Please convey my best of regards to our sponsors, I am really grateful for the monthly support towards 
me and my family; it is indeed a very big help.  
 

My family and the saints of God at Global fellowship send their love and greetings. 

  

Junior Delphin in Haiti 
Junior is busy studying and being a daddy! I love watching him grow in this new role.  
 

For new readers, in June, Junior heard of newborn left in a clump of weeds. He decided to adopt Carlens.  
 

Carlens is now 8 months old. We are so thankful you stepped up to help 
us help Junior to raise Carlens. Carlens now has 4 teeth, can sit up, and is 
trying to crawl. Junior says he smiles a lot and loves fruit.  
 

From Junior, “when he notices me going out of the house, he shouts for 
me.  He is very attached to me and it is very good to me and also my soul 
vibrates inside.”  
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Rey & Cheery in the Philippines 

  

Please 
keep Rey & 
Cheery in 
your pray-
ers along 
with the 
Calituban & 
Talima 
churches. 

They are all having a difficult time re-
grouping after the typhoon.  
 

We have contacted IDES to see if they will 
help rebuild the Calituban Church. We 
have also sent money to help. Cheery has 
used this to help the church members.  

EK Duriraj in India 

♦ Praise God for helping us to providing Mat,rice, oil and essential needs to 
Christians and non-Christian families  

♦ Praise God for the constant church growth and 50 newly baptized believers. 

♦ Praise God for street preaching, Gospel meetings, special prayer meeting. 

♦ Praise God for the special fasting prayer, especially to pray for the brothers, 
sisters, congregations and well-wishers, those who have been great bless-
ings and supporting us. Hospital ministry is helping us to meet new people 
and enter new Villages to extend our ministry and bring many dying souls for 
Christ. 

♦ Praise God the free tuitions are helping us to reach the kids and their parents 
in the villages  
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Steven Enoch in Liberia 
Many thanks and appreciation to you and all our sponsors who continue to bless us with their re-
sources to be able run the ministries here for the Lord. We always pray that the Lord will bless all 
of them as He plans to do for those who help the poor. 
 

We thank the Lord for raising up the church that is in Ballah, Republic of Guinea. We now have 
Dion Jacque there taking care of the church. We have bought two lots of land there for the church 
but there is no building there yet. They started to worship in the Public School building on Sunday. 
The creeks are dried so 17 people who came up for baptism could not be baptized on Sunday. Let 
us pray for them. Bro. Dion speaks French fluently so it will be easy for them. 
 

We have began our Yearly Crusade with the first one in Caldwell, New Georgia where we baptized 
37 persons. From that area, four young men who are drug addicts got baptized on Sunday. There 
was real joy in the service as we danced before the Lord. Praise the Lord for them.   
 

We went to Gbah, Bomi County where we baptized 4 persons. We also went to Gbah's Town, Mar-
gibi County for a night and a day service. Just keep us in prayers as we go out to the remote parts 
of our Country and Guinea. 
 

We have planned to take the Campaign for Jesus Crusade Team again in February to Bong, Nim-
ba Counties and Guinea. We will by the help of God plant a new church in Zoweinta, Bong County. 
 

We are going to visit most of our Churches in Nimba and Bong Counties. We will spend one night 
each in the Towns where we will go because we want to visit most of them as much as possible. 
Our prayer is for the trip expenses. As I write gasoline price has gone up to $5.50 US per gallon. 
We will use more than 70 gallons because we will use the generator for lights at night and go from 
town to town until we enter into Guinea. The trip back is not easy. 
 

Our amplifier is spoiled now and we need your prayers. The church's drum is spoiled making it 
hard to go without a drum which encourages people. Prayer is needed for a new set. Africans are 
encouraged by music and the instruments. They love to dance for the Lord. 
 

We have replaced Bro. Mark Luogon with Henry Keah in 2nd Charity Church of Christ Int'l, He has 
moved to Johnsonville outside Monrovia. 
 

The churches in Nimba are trying to put up their buildings in this dry season. The problem that they 
are having is with the metal sheets to cover the buildings to avoid the rains from spoiling the walls. 
Please pray with us for their works. 
 

We really need prayers for the Crusade Team members to get some help because they leave the 
City and go out into the bushes for the Word of God. When they return, their little businesses have 
gone down for lack of funds. If we can get some help to give to them they will be happy to go. 
Many of the Team members are staying away from the trips. Please join us to pray for some help 
for them.  
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Seth Effa in Ghana 
Dear Saints, 
 

I will sing of the mercies of the Lord forever; with my mouth will I 
make known your faithfulness to all generations (PS 89:1). Lots of 
lives been lost but We are grateful to God for his protection over us 
throughout this difficult time. The first month of the year has come to 
an end. 
 

We send you greetings from all Christian Churches in our district. 
Church activities are going on very well even though, the pandemic 
with it's related restrictions and protocols still exists. We haven't rec-
orded any cases in any of our churches, we're all living healthy and 
strong and I pray this cut across globally to all Churches of Christ 
Jesus. 
We have our normal Sunday services and Tuesday prayer and fast-
ing meetings.  Brother Seth and the other leaders have taken it upon themselves to go house to 
house evangelism and also visit the extremely old members who are bedridden and unable to 
join us at church. At least once every week, especially on Sunday evenings to share the Com-
munion with them. 
 

It is with great pleasure I announce to you that, Seth's  Son, an enthusiastic young man filled with 
the Holy Spirit and the love of God. Prince has been serving in the ministry since childhood , han-
dling various duties and assuming different positions in the church. God’s grace, he has complet-
ed his Pastoral ministry program at the Maranatha University College. His ordination is coming 
on soon as a new soldier of Christ who will be standing at the forefront of the battlefield for 
Christ , feeding and tending to the flock as Christ has commissioned us in Matt 28:29. The Apos-
tle Paul made an interesting submission according to 1Cor 3:6, I planted, Apollo watered but its 
God who make it grow. 
 

Papa Seth will now have time for effective visitation on the other branches sharing the Word of 
God and prayer with them while also attending to his health as 
he's aging. (Please remember him in prayer) 
 

It is my fervent prayer that, the Lord's countenance continue to 
shine over us all in Jesus name. 
Warm greetings. 
Sincerely, 
Esther Louise Effah 

(Secretary) 
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David’s House 

  

We are doing well here by God’s grace and hope the same with you.  
I am so glad to write you the ministry reports for your kind information. 
 

PRAISE POINTS:-  
 

CHRISTMAS CLOTHES FOR THE ORPHANAGE BOYS: - The orphanage boys get clothes 
once in every year in Christmas season by which they wear for whole year. We were praying for 
these needs in last Christmas time too. We thank God that He provided the needs and we were 
able to distribute them and the boys are so happy and have been wearing them. We also provid-
ed shoes and socks. It is very useful for them.  
 

CHRISTMAS PROGRAM CONDUCTED AT THE ORPHANAGE: - God is so good and provided 
the necessary finances to conduct the Christmas program at the Orphanage for the boys, staff 
and the street girls. All the performances went well and children are so excited for this. The chil-
dren did dance, skits, memory verses and sang. We thank God for His provision.  
 

MINISTRY ACTIVITIES:-  
 

Church planting: - By God’s grace the Church planting ministry is going well. 5 number of Evan-
gelists (former Bible College graduates) are doing ministry in different villages. They go to their 
ministry villages every Sunday to conduct the prayer and worship and visit families with the Word 
of God. Please pray for these Pastors and their families that God may continually use them for 
His service and bring people from dark to light.  
Bible School: - By God’s grace the Bible College has begun for the second batch and the stu-
dents have joined. The classes are going well and the students are doing well with their studies 
and preparing themselves for the Lord’s ministry.  
Children ministry in the villages: - We thank God for His blessings in the ministry. By His grace 
the village kids are coming to the class everyday from Monday to Friday since 9.00am to 
11.00am. Currently we have 2 children centers in the 2 different villages. There are 150 students. 
We teach them about God’s word and their school lessons. They are slowly growing in the Lord. 
The children are poor. We had Christmas program in this village to share the good news of Je-
sus. 
Bible distribution: - It has been several years that we were not able to reach out with distrib-
uting the Bible. Lord willing and if God provides we will distribute. 
Widow ministry: - Praise God that my wife is doing ministry among the widows and encouraging 
them with the Word of God. They are growing in prayer life and trusting upon Jesus.  
Orphanage (DAVID’S HOUSE):- We thank and praise God that the orphanage is going well. 
Now we have 24 boys. They are studying well in their classes. They are preparing for their annu-
al examination which will be held in the month of March. They are growing in spiritually and edu-
cationally. They fear God. They are getting their daily food and other needs. The boys are so 
happy by residing here and they are so much thankful to all of you. The boys are praying for you.  
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Aaron Whisnant in Liberia 
Dear Sister Lori: Greeting comes to you and our sponsors in the name Jesus Christ our Lord. 
 

Our special thanks and appreciations to you all for your spiritual and financial support toward us as 
preachers of the Gospel here in Liberia, West Africa. 
 

We bless God for ushering us in the year 2022 with great health despite the threat post to the world by 
the COVID pandemic . 
 

We also bless God for our national convention last year, it was very much needed in the Muslims domi-
nant county in Liberia. 
 

We couldn't have children party last year because we had the convention that's why I couldn't send pic-
tures. 
 

During the month of January 2022, the churches have the various activities Bible study, visitation, prayer 
meetings etc resulting to the baptism of 15 people, please pray for God's guidance upon them. 
 

We are praying that this year, a representative will come to see these churches . For visitation strengthen 
our relationship as brethren , and you guys see needs that are on ground. 
  

Please pray along with us; we will be starting an interfellowship among ourselves , and will begin on the 
third Sunday of March 2022 at the Global Fellowship Chapel , and a joint crusade in early March. At these 
crusades, the Van will be used. 

David’s House 
Girl’s ministry: - We have an opportunity to do ministry for the street girls. They are coming to our orphan-
age house everyday and we are teaching them the love of Jesus and their school lessons. They are very 
poor. The girls are learning from the Bible and we see some changes in their lives.  
Sunday school ministry: - We thank that the Lord is enabling us to conduct the Sunday school for the 
children. They are learning here about God’s word, songs, dance and memory verses and the Bible stories. 
Prayer points:-  

Please pray for the medical need ($2000) for one of our orphanage boys who has heart issues. 
Please pray for the house rent for the 2 village children school. We have taken room rent in two villag-

es to conduct the class for the children. Per month $200. We are on due $1300 for previous 
month’s rent.  

Please pray for the construction to be completed on the second level of the Orphanage building.  
Please pray for all the orphanage boys for their monthly support.  
Please pray for 150 Bible ($800) for the village kids and street girls.  
Please pray for our Pastors and their families that God may continually use them for His work and pro-

vide them their daily basic needs.  


